
 
 

 

Bid Withdrawal Notice 
 

Date: Wednesday, April 4th, 2018 

 

Sergio Martinez 

Telacu Construction Management 

 

 

Project: Bid Package#3, Sierra Vista J.H.S. Container Classroom 

 

Ref: William S. Hart Union School District 

 

 

To Whom it May Concern: 

 

     This will confirm our Request for Withdrawal of Bid submitted April 3rd, 2018. The 

mistake involves an error in the total amount of Amount submitted for Bid Package#3. 

This is a clerical error in the total computation of our bid. 

 

 

    In view of the error involved, we immediately withdraw our bid from consideration.  

 

 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

 

 

 

Moreno Valley Construction  

 

 

 

Jay Zuppardo, President 

14305 Corporate Way 

Moreno Valley, CA 92553 

 

Email: Jayz@mvc-inc.com and zz@mvc-inc.com  

 

Telephone: (951) 288-5555 


